St Peter's Church PCC meeting

28 January 2020 7:00pm - 8:30pm

Minutes

Present: Barbara Agar, Kate Blake, Chris Clayton, Peter Dickinson, Rachel Fell, David Fisher, Alan Garrow (chair), Sue Heapy, Sarah Martin, Eleanor McClea, Christine McManus, Paul Medforth, Stella Pilling, Judith Simpson, Patricia Stableford and Angus Turner.

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Judith led a reflection on a quote from GK Chesterton and a passage from Luke.
3. Apologies for absence

No apologies had been received.

4. Acceptance of the minutes of November's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 26 November were unanimously approved.

5. Matters arising

5.1
PCC Tonight actions

Membership of the Up, In and Out groups were clarified as follows:

Up group: Sarah, Oliver, Chris, Alan and Stella.

Out group: Judith, Barbara, Kate, Patricia and Rachel.

In group: Paul, Christine, David, Eleanor and Sue.

It was agreed to keep each group's proposed actions on the agenda for future PCC meetings.  The standing committee will discuss how best to do this – it was suggested that the PCC focus on one or two proposed actions at a time.

5.2
Carpet

Alan explained the background to the issue and why the standing committee felt it appropriate to seek further advice on the carpet colour following the last PCC meeting.  In particular, in discussions with Alice T (an interior designer) the importance of a colour which harmonises with the colours in the rest of the church was emphasised.  With this in mind and following further discussions between Alice and the carpet contractor, Alice came back with two colour suggestions.  One was the darker grey colour previously voted on and one was a much lighter beige colour not considered previously.  It was also noted that the donor of the carpet funds is content with either colour and that the lighter colour is likely to be harder to clean.

The darker grey carpet received the overwhelming support of the PCC.  Alan thanked Paul for his hard work and patience throughout the process.
5.3
Animal-friendly noticeboard
Although it was felt that the content of the board is less contentious than it was, concerns about its content remain.  This matter will therefore be considered again at the next meeting.

6. Diocesan strategy
Alan drew attention to the paper circulated to members and introduced the strategy to the meeting.  Whilst its focus on youth is important from a strategic point of view, there are issues with the strategy which are highlighted in the deanery synod minutes (namely its lack of focus on environmental issues and its ambitious expectations of individual parishes).
In the context of furthering our part in the strategy and in particular our youth work, Alan announced that Bishop Helen-Ann has agreed that Chris can stay on at St Peter's for at least a year after his three year term  and that funding of £50,000 has been secured from a donor in order to help cover the increase in parish share that this will entail.  This was welcomed by all.
In relation to the questions posed in the discussion paper, several members commented that they weren't in a position to come to view on some of the questions asked as they didn't have sufficient information.  It is proposed that a leaders and PCC meeting/away day will be scheduled to discuss the strategy further and how it ties in with our vision and the PCC Tonight outcomes.  It was also suggested that representatives of other churches (eg Holy Trinity, Ripon) be invited as observers.  The Standing Committee were tasked with taking this forward.
7. Health and Safety
In light of Patricia's accident on Christmas Eve, actions have been taken to improve the storage of items, to manage the flow of items and food into the church and to ensure the corridor is kept clear.  Pest control have also been in to deal with rats in the flying freehold.
A global review of our Health and safety policy (including fire safety) is to be undertaken and it is proposed to appoint a health and safety officer to take this forward. 
It was noted that children running round church can create a health and safety issue.  Alan encouraged all to tell someone if they see children behaving unsafely and agreed to try and sensitively encourage parents to keep their children in church.
8. Fabric
8.1
Roof

Paul reported that the majority of roof repairs were carried out before Christmas and the roof is now watertight.  Some leadwork wasn't carried out due to the weather and the contractors will come back in next 2-3 months to do this.  Paul noted that the budget for 2020 will need to reflect the money needed for this ongoing work.
8.2
Altar frontals

Patricia outlined the work the commissioning group for the project had undertaken to date and talked through the paper on the project which had been circulated to the PCC.

Patricia reminded the meeting that the aim of the project is to create three new sets of liturgical textiles in the preferred colours of green, purple and white.  The process had been carried out in accordance with the relevant church guidelines and a design brief had been prepared, emphasising the need for quality of textiles and excellence of design, vision and longevity.  The design brief will be circulated to PCC members.
Four designers were selected to tender for the project in accordance with the design brief.  These included two who are on the diocese's list of designers (Juliette Hemingray and Polly Meynell), together with Susie Hart (Artizan International) and Jacqueline James from York.  Interviews with the designers were held in November and, in the case of Susie, in January.  Following the interviews, each designer was scored on each of the following areas:

· Process and timescale

· Information required from us

· Proposals to involve the community

· Ethos and values of their practice

· Social and sustainable development

· Charging process.

In the scoring process, Polly and Susie came out well ahead compared to the other two.  In addition, a SWOT analysis was undertaken for each designer and is appended to the report.  Indicative costs were also provided by the designers and, for the two highest scoring designers, are approximately £15,000 for Polly and £2,100 for Susie.
The majority (four members) of the commissioning group recommend the contract is awarded to Polly Meynell, based on the interviews, scoring and SWOT analysis undertaken.  This is dependent on funding being received/raised.
Alan then invited questions from members in relation to the scoring process and SWOT analysis.  In the discussion which followed, Alan drew attention to the strengths of both Susie and Polly, for example:

· Susie' long relationship with St Peter's and the fit between Artizan's work and our values of welcome and inclusion.  It was noted that the low cost quoted by Susie was not an indicator of lower quality but represented Susie's gift to St Peter's in view of the support it has given her; and

· the excellence of Polly's process, her track record and depth of her experience, plus the quality of her work which will be of the highest order. 
In terms of community engagement, Polly's outline suggestion (not part of her quote) to involve volunteers in making and embroidering an altar rail runner was positively received.

Some members suggested that Artizan could be involved in other initiatives such as the foyer and textile workshops.

Following the discussion, the PCC decided to support the majority of the group's recommendation that Polly Meynell be selected as the designer.
9. Finances
David presented a draft budget for 2020 to the meeting.  This will be refined further and finalised in time for the APCM in April.  The budget shows an expected deficit of approximately £60,000 for the year – the main difference from 2019 being the absence of known legacies.
Alan outlined various forthcoming stewardship actions taking place and thanked David for putting together the budget.

10. PCC Code of Conduct
The revised PCC Code of Conduct was tabled to the meeting and endorsed.
11. PCC meeting topics
The proposed topics for PCC meetings during 2020, as set out in the paper circulated prior to the meeting, were agreed.
12. Acceptance of minutes of sub-groups and deanery synod meeting
Minutes of the Standing Committee (December and January) and Deanery Synod minutes for November were tabled and accepted.

13. AOB

There was no other business.
14. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting.

The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.40pm.

Summary of action points:

	Minute
	Action
	Responsibility

	5
	Plan how to action/monitor PCC Tonight outcomes
	Standing committee

	5
	Include animal-friendly noticeboard on the next agenda
	Rachel

	6
	Schedule away morning to discuss diocesan strategy and link with our vision etc
	Standing committee

	7
	Identify proposed health and safety officer
	Wardens

	8
	Circulate design brief for altar frontals project
	Patricia/Rachel
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